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Greetings from the field, 
 
We thank the Lord for His grace throughout the last month.  Although it might seem 
sometimes, that not much is happening, as I reflect on the last month, God has blessed 
here.  As reported in past letters, we have begun work on the new added space.  God 
has provided the funds to make most of the improvements we had planned, and we are 
getting the work done as best we can with all the discipleship and other ministry      
obligations we have.  It’s a great problem to have, being so busy.  God even sent us 
some help from Louisiana to help with the painting.  What a blessing! 
 
We have the new space set up now for Teen Church.  There is a young man in the work 
here that God has called to preach, so I have given him the opportunity to preach to the 
teens in Dutch.  We are hoping that this ministry will be fruitful and grow.  Eventually, 
as the Lord leads, I will allow some of the other men to also rotate in this class to help 
them grow in ministry.  Last Saturday was King’s Day here and we went to the streets 
as normal to evangelize.  We were expecting a great deal of opposition, but it turned 
out to be a very prosperous day.   Proverbs 16:7, “When a man's ways please the 
LORD, he maketh even his enemies to be at peace with him.”  I guess I should just 
worry about keeping this principal, and let God work out the rest.  Many people heard 
the gospel, and we gave out more tracts than I can remember in a single day.  We    
eagerly pray and wait to see what kind of fruit the Lord will give us from going     
faithfully to the streets of Amsterdam.  We had the baptism for Alex last month after  
he was saved in March.  Lisa has started a beginner’s discipleship with him on 
Wednesday evenings during our weekly Bible study.   
 
As for prayer requests.  Over the last 6 months, we have had a small group of young 
people begin to come to Sunday services.  They say they are looking to learn the Bible.  
Pray that God give us the wisdom to help them in this and that they will begin disciple-
ship with Lisa and me.  We are having a young lady visit the field on a mission trip in a 
couple weeks, pray we can be a blessing to her.  Pray for us to be able to finish more of 
the projects in the new space.  Pray for us to have wisdom in decisions being made for 
the future.   We thank the Lord for all your  faithful prayers and support for the work 
here.  We know that without your prayers, not near as much would be accomplished for 
God’s glory.  Know also that we are praying for you! 
 
In Christ,     
  Eric & Lisa                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

 

• Souls to be saved 
 

• Spiritual growth in 
the church 

 

• Wisdom for future 
decisions 

 

• Discipleship minis-
try tp grow 

 

• Teen Church to be 
fruitful 

 

• Completion of more 
of the work in the 
new space 

 
 
 


